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STAFF REPORT
SUMMARY: This is an ordinance that would approve a lease for a partnership between King County and a non-profit on Vashon Island. The project would install solar panels at the Vashon Island Solid Waste Transfer Station. 
BACKGROUND:  Backbone Community Solar is a 501(c)(3) non-profit that was formed to spread community activism and organizing. The group was founded in 2004 and has since become more involved in sustainability projects. Additional background materials on the group are included as Attachment 4. 


This proposal would approve a lease for a portion of the Vashon Island Solid Waste Transfer Station site with Backbone. The group would then install solar panels at the site and the Solid Waste Division would use the electricity generated by the solar panels for operation of the site. 

ANALYSIS:  

This is a relatively straight forward item. The Backbone group is leasing a small portion (4,000 sq.ft.) of the SWD Transfer Station site on Vashon Island. The group will then install solar panels, at their cost, and use those panels to sell electricity back to Solid Waste at market rates. 
The lease payment to the County will be $2,000 per year and shall be used as a credit against any electricity generated and used by King County. For example, if the solar panels generated $2,500 of electricity, King County would simply reimburse the group with difference between the rent and the value of the electricity; in this case $500. 

These types of projects are authorized by RCW 82.16.110-140. This statute provides incentives for citizens to form investment groups and purchase and install solar panels on public property. The program is authorized until 2020 and the lease before the Committee expires at the end of 2020 unless the law is reauthorized. If the law is reauthorized, the lease extends to the new expiration date or 20 years from commencement, whichever comes first. 

LEGAL REVIEW: 

All leases brought before the County Council are reviewed by the Council’s Legal Counsel. This process has not yet been completed. However, this is the last Budget & Fiscal Management Committee meeting before consideration of the County’s budget. The Committee may wish to forward the item to the full council, which should allow for the completion of legal review. If amendments are needed, the full Council could consider those amendments prior to adoption. 

REASONABLENESS: 

The ordinance seems to comport with the state statue and includes very little risk to the County while encouraging private development. As such, adoption would constitute a reasonable business decision. 

INVITED: 

Bob Burns, Deputy Director, DNRP

ATTACHMENTS:

1. Proposed Motion 2012-0113 
2. Executive’s Transmittal Letter 
3. Fiscal Note
4. Backbone Community Background Materials
